Regular Session




              November 2, 2020
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, November 2, 2020, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 2 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Toda     M. Mogg     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the October 19, 2020 regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
Clerk- We received the Mayor’s Court Report showing a total of $2,720.00, the Income Tax Comparison 2019/2020 thru October 31 and the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended October 31 and that is all.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – Yes, I have a report Mr. President. The finance committee met Friday, October 23 to discuss proposals for the city’s share of the CARES Act Funding. City Officials and department heads were present. A big thank you goes out to department heads who submitted projects related to the Corona Virus expenses. All of which, were submitted to enhance ways to protect city facilities and employees and the public against the COVID Virus. One proposal discussed was the possibility to using funds to reimburse police department expenses since March when the pandemic began. This would free up general fund monies which could then go toward projects that were proposed. Despite extensive research as of this past Friday, Auditor Villano said complete eligibility of this proposal still could not be totally verified. On the bright side however, in addition to this proposal, we still have viable projects on the table to consider. I will defer to Mayor Ben Kyle’s upcoming report for elaboration. On this note, a special meeting of Council has been set for Friday, November 6 at 6 pm to view bids and vote on proposals. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Okay thank you

Park & Rec-Ms. Viele – The monthly Park and Rec board meeting will be held here in council chambers Thursday, November19th at 6:00 pm. The board has opted not to meet in December. Our employee has winterized and secured all equipment and buildings at our parks. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park and Rec meetings. Thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- No report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you

Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President 
Mr. Williams- thank you

Utilities- Mr. Kerr – No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the leaf pick-up is underway again. They missed a day or two last week because of weather. They are back at it and both crews are out at both ends of town. They will continue until all the leaves are picked up. Thank you.

Mr. Williams- thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, for the month of October there were two graves sold, seven full size burials, six cremations, five foundations sold. Also, starting this weekend, I will be getting the committee together to start designing the columbarium. That is all thank you sir.
Mr. Williams- thank you

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, the fire department received their official rejection letter from the American Fire Grants, the AFG Grant, for the radios. They said that there was issues in there about COVID. It said there is only so much money available at this time and that they look at people who have nothing or hardly no radios at all. Those are the first come first serve ones. We are in the running now for the County 911 Center, Ernie Cook Marx Radio Grant for 16 radios.  At our next meeting next week, we are going to lease radios. We are going to go from two companies whether it is Hudson or Motorola. We will make a decision next Wednesday. Hopefully, we will know which one we are going with. If we lease some radios (then when the grant money comes in), we can go back and get reimbursed for the ones we leased. That is part of their deal with those because the first year is free. Like, when they came to our meeting explaining that. We will have to wait until then. We had two bids for lighting the LED lighting. We will hopefully be choosing one of those two contractors to do that lighting. Once we do that, we will present the documentation here and let you know what they are going to do at the station. They are just going to change and upgrade the lighting there to LED and make it more….it is really dark there with the old florescent tubes. It will make it a little safer. That is all I have sir, thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Thank you sir, as some of your probably know about a week and a half ago, on October 21 there was a drug raid in the City of Hubbard conducted as a joint effort with the city police department and the Mahoning County drug task force. The investigation lasted several months during which several purchases of drugs were made. That lead to a search warrant. That warrant was executed on Wednesday morning, October 21. One person was taken into custody for probation violation. There were drugs and a firearm seized in that raid and there are further charges that are pending. That is about all I can report on at this time. As that changes and develops, I will keep council updated. Thank you that is all I have.
Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you
SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Not in attendance
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- Not in attendance
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you

Mr. Williams- thank you
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Not in attendance
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, and city officials.
Mr. Williams- If I could Mr. Carsone, great job on that drug raid. You said who helped us the task force?

Mr. Carsone- Mahoning County Drug Task Force, yes

Mr. Williams- Well, if you could pass our congratulations on to our guys and thank the task force for all their help. I know that is something that has been cultivated over many years. I know we had some people on there and you guys have been working with them. It is just a good thing.

Mr. Carsone- thank you

Mr. Williams- We greatly appreciate it.

Mr. Carsone- I will pass that along sir.
Mr. Williams- That is all I have, anyone else? If not please call the roll.
There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams-We will now move on to our Mayor’s Report Mayor Ben Kyle 
MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, Mr. Williams, and council members. First off, I want to thank the residents for participating in Trick-or-Treat. So many kids enjoyed the day and they celebrated safely during such a difficult time. Also, to the residents, I applaud them for their very creative ways to safely distribute candy and have fun with it. All in all, I hope it was a success for everyone. The Clark Gas Station has been declared a Class C by the EPA and the Trumbull County Landbank is proceeding with the Brownfield Grant. The application has been submitted. We are waiting to be notified as things proceed. It has been a long time coming but it is as far as it can go. We will await the hopeful rewarding of the Brownfield Grant for cleaning. Some of the other things we started (even discussing since the beginning of the year), one of them is a route 7 corridor. If anyone has noticed in the paper, Brookfield Township has mentioned it. I was in these meetings and had this hair brained idea trying to create some form of attraction for people based through the Trumbull County Tourism Bureau that basically runs route 7 here in Hubbard City thru the township into Brookfield and continues north. There will be some meetings that are finally starting to happen after everything has broken thru because of these certain shutdowns. I will be on a zoom meeting in a couple of weeks especially with the Tourism Bureau. To go along with that, I was in a meeting last week with the Regional Chamber and other interested parties in a potential route 7 corridor for development with State Representative Gil Blair. Gil Blair spearheaded this meeting with where we were able to discuss how we each can bring something unique to the table for economic development. Specifically, with the agricultural community and a potential that could benefit all of us with the proverbial, if you build it, they will come idea, of potential meat processing. It would benefit all of the Northeast Ohio farmers in being able to bring their product to market. It is obviously an initial meeting with the Farm Bureau and the Ohio Department of Agriculture. It was a very unique meeting. Voting is tomorrow. We have two polling locations in the city: here in the Senior Center and also at St. Pat’s in the Parish Center. They will be safe, secure, and accessible. The Board of Elections has worked really hard to make sure that everyone would have the opportunity to vote safely along with Hubbard City Police Department. Our polling locations will be safe and secure. I was reached out to by the Board of Elections to make sure that anything they needed, could we help with that. It has been a really nice working 
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MAYOR’S REPORT
relationship here in the Senior Center and I am sure it is the same at St. Pat’s in the Parish Center. Finally, in respect to CARES Act money, I respect all opinions and I believe in a balanced approach. I believe that so many of the people involved and doing their research and find value in certain projects and what to do. Ultimately, we must utilize a portion of the money for enhanced safety for the general public, for our employees, for the overall well-being of the community, whatever that might be. I handed out to everybody this “How You Use Corona Virus Relief Funding.” A number of items on here… this is from the Ohio Budget and Management. If all council members could read thru it and start to understand it. Obviously, it is very confusing. We are looking at getting quotes for HVAC so we can improve ventilation, HEPA filtration, touchless doors, touchless bathrooms and obviously IT and tech upgrades. Those were all things talked about at the first finance meeting on how we can improve what we have in case of another shut down. We are improving the actual work and limiting actual face to face interactions. Obviously, those are guidelines that were set forth when everything was going on. Quotes are being collected.  Hopefully, we will be able to have all those quotes for the upcoming council meeting. I remind council that it is your responsibility to decide how we utilize the money. Obviously, we all want to work together to create the best approach and how we do it for the long distance for everything that is going on with the pandemic and after we come out of the pandemic. I applaud you for all your research. That is all thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
I will take the opportunity to announce that on Friday, November 6 at 6:00 pm. City Council will hold a Special Council meeting. That meeting is being called to discuss potential projects for the corona virus funding we received and to request or consider legislation that evening. That is all I have.
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on our agenda items please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. No one?
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- there are no request for legislation
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Resolution 11-20 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ADVERTISE FOR BIDS FOR THE PURCHASE OF GASOLINE FOR CITY VEHICLES FOR THE 2021-2023 CALENDAR YEARS

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Resolution 11-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Resolution 11-20 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 12-20 First Reading

AMENDING VARIOUS LINE ITEM APPROPRIATIONS IN THE 2020 BUDGET AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 12-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 12-20 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- Since there is no one, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Toda with a second by Mr. Mogg to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

